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THE IMMACULATE CONCEPTION OF OUR LADY 
Rosevean Road, Penzance, Cornwall TR18 2DX 
 
OUR LADY, STAR OF THE SEA 
Lower Strand, St Mary’s, Isles of Scilly. TR21 OPS:  
 
ST MARY’S CATHOLIC SCHOOL: 01736 330005 
www.st-marys-rc-pz.cornwall.sch.uk Miss Nicky Teixeira 

 
THE SACRED HEART AND ST. IA 
Tregenna Hill, St. Ives, TR26 1SE. 
 
ST. JOSEPH THE WORKER 
Commercial Road, Hayle, TR27 4DE. 
 
Safeguarding: Contact the Diocesan Safeguarding Office 
on 01364 645430 or go via the Parish Office 01736 362619 
 

 
 TWENTY- NINTH WEEK IN ORDINARY TIME   (B1 Psalter 1) 

  
YEAR OF ST JOSEPH                                  MONTH OF THE HOLY ROSARY                             

 
PENZANCE                              
                              1st Mass of Sunday on Saturdays 5 p.m. 
Sat 16 October             TWENTY-NINTH SUNDAY IN 0.T.     
 Mass      5.00 p.m.                       Private Intention 
              
Sun 17 October   
Mass                 11.00 a.m.                     Bob Bourne RIP 
 
Mon 18 October    St Luke 
Harvest Mass          9.30 a.m.  in School       All in School 
 
Tue 19 October    
Requiem Mass    10.30 a.m. Funeral         Tony King RIP            
 
Thu 21 October 
Mass     10.00 a.m.                    Roger Young RIP 
 
Fri 22 October   Pope St John Paul II  
Private Mass     8.30 a.m.                      Lily May Mill RIP               
 

    1st Mass of Sunday on Saturdays 5 p.m. 
Sat 23 October                     THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN O.T. 
Mass    5.00 p.m.                    Maddie Evans RIP                
 
Sun 24 October 178TH DEDICATION FESTIVAL 
Mass   11.00 a.m.           Cherry Smith and family 
Short Concert after Mass                  
 
HAYLE          

            1st Mass of Sunday on Saturdays 6.30 p.m. 
Sat 16 October            TWENTY- NINTH SUNDAY IN 0.T.  
Mass   6.30 p.m.                 Margaret Geiger RIP 
 
Tue 19 October    
Mass  10.00 a.m. followed by Exposition 
                       People of Berkshire & Anna & Viesia            
 
                         1st Mass of Sunday on Saturdays 6.30 p.m. 
Sat 23 October                     THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN O.T. 
Mass   6.30 p.m.                 Daphne Dearman RIP         
 
Thomas a Kempis: ‘For a small reward many will hurry 
away on a long journey, while for eternal life many will 
hardly take a single step.’ 

ST IVES 
 
Sun 17 October           TWENTY- NINTH SUNDAY IN 0.T. 
Mass     9.00 a.m.                     Parish and People 
 
Wed 20 October  
Mass    10.00 a.m.                   Anthony Kilroy RIP             
 
Sun 24 October                    THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN O.T.  
Mass    9.00 a.m.                      Parish and People    
 
ISLES OF SCILLY:    
Sun 17 October Mass: 10.30 a.m.  
This is the last Scheduled Mass for a while 
For Liturgy & events during this time see notice board 
 
The Pope’s Prayer Intention for October: 
Missionary Disciples: That every baptised person may be 
engaged in evangelisation, available for mission, by being 
witnesses of a life that has the flavour of the Gospel.  
For all our parishioners: For all across the world still caught 
up in Corona virus, and NHS & all emergency and vital 
workers and services and for Haiti and Afghanistan.  
The sick in Hospitals or Hospice: Bishop Christopher, Ray 
& Christine Blaker, Christine Bunt, Tom Dauncey Jnr, 
Jackie Corsi, Sue Rowies, Hugo, Caroline Schofield, 
Grace Bailey, Fr. Richard Finn O.P. Fr Timothy Radcliffe, 
Jean & Roy Mulholland, Patsy & John Stevens, John 
Chamberlain, Christine Knowles, Sheila Devey. Len & 
Maria Hall, Margaret & Norman Woolcock, Basil Carey, 
Liesel Young, Claire Docksey, Basil & Helen Perry, 
Nicolette Parker, Ann Nash, Muriel Gadd, Marian Thomas, 
Poppy, Barbara Hanik, Jerzy Giergielewicz, Fr John Webb,  
Patricia Martin, Noah, Frank Meszaros, Bradley Williams, 
Vakaris Kazlauskas (9) Myran, Elliot Smith (10) Judith 
Lawrence, Margaret Parker, Daniel Williams & all lonely in 
the pandemic.  
For those who have died, Eileen Carson, Maddie Evans, 
Tony King, Maeve O’Neill, Fr Bill Kiely, David Amess, 
Cathy Stayne, and all who mourn. 
 

Reconciliation/Confessions:  
Penzance: Saturdays from 4.15- 4.45 p.m. St Ives Sunday 
before Mass 8.30 a.m. or Wednesdays Hayle after 6.30 
p.m.  Mass or Tuesdays before Mass or by appointment 



Walsingham: We had a prayerful and happy pilgrimage; 
fewer in number for various reasons, but we prayed and 
offered all your intentions to Our Lady of Walsingham.  
A Novena of Masses for our whole parish began on 
Sunday 10th.  
We have provisionally booked for next year from Sunday 
16th to Saturday 22nd October 2022. Christine will want to 
know by the end of January a rough idea of how many 
would like to join us. The usual £50 deposit if you wish to 
reserve a place..   
 

Returning from Walsingham I had over 60 emails, only 
a few spam. Being away for 1 week in the ‘old days’ we 
never used to return to 60 letters. And of course, everyone 
now expects an instant answer. Sinking under the load.  
 

Christmas Bazaar: St John’s Hall in Penzance on 
Saturday 20th November from 10 – 2 p.m. 
A meeting of stall holders and helpers on Wednesday 27th 
at 2 p.m. in Penzance church to discuss details and 
arrangements. (if you can’t make it please let Christine 
know your continued interest. 362619 or 369921) 
Grand Draw tickets on sale this weekend. Please sell 
as many as you can. We do need good prizes for this. 
The Christmas Hamper list is in church. Please put your 
name to what you can contribute. Boxes for Items for 
goods to stock the stalls are in all churches.  
 

We hope our sacramental programmes for First 
Reconciliation and Holy Communion: Confirmation 
and RCIA will begin soon. Please let us have names and 
contact details of anyone, child or adult wishing to explore 
any of these, by phone or email all as above. 
We need to clear the old hall before any meeting can 
take place. At the moment it is full of new woodwork and 
tiles for the building works.   

COVID-19 Route Map Step 4 Guidance: Life continues 
very uncertain, Cornwall remains high on the list, so we 
continue to PROCEED WITH CAUTION. Out of respect for 
each other, we will continue to wear face coverings and the 
designated seating to enable our safely. This will be 
essential as we phase back in our singing. Wearing masks 
for congregational singing isn’t the most comfortable thing, 
but will help to control the spread of aerosols projected by 
this activity.   Care must be taken to ensure everyone is, 
and feels, safe.  
HANDS – FACE – SPACE. A little relaxation maybe, but 
do be aware of the feelings of others.  
 

North Aisle Phase 2 Project: ’How we can all help now 
to bring this exciting project to completion.’ A booklet 
with all details is available to take away and consider, and 
share. If you didn’t receive a copy do ask, as indeed in our 
other churches, do ask for a copy. It is on our website too. 
Thanks already to generosity the Angelus bell and the 
12 pews are already fully donated. . 
 

COP26: see this leaflet asking us to sign a petition urging 
leaders to make sure communities hardest hit by the 
climate emergency are listed to at COP26 
Sign at: cafod.org.uk/reclaim.   

Virtual London Marathon 
A member of the choir is entered for this event on Sunday 
October 3rd and is inviting sponsorship. Originally tasked 
with fundraising for the Angelus bell, donations will now go 
towards the general fund for the new build. The link is 
https://givealittle.co/campaigns/8c2dea7e-4f9e-49df-8a1b-
94aa701138a8 for anyone with the patience of Job. If the 
link is not on the church website browsing on 'Give a little 
Penzance Angelus bell' should offer several links including 
one that matches the above. 
 

Our Parish school have at least 1 vacancy for a 
Catholic on the Governing Body. For more Information 
apply to the school as above. 
 

Recycling News. Our School can now receive again all 
their recycling things, like bread wrappers, other 
wrappings; old toothpaste tubes, Pringle Tubes, crisp 
packets, cheese & Kinder packaging, biscuits/crackers 
wrappers, Kids food pouches. See Posters in churches. 
 

The Recycling for Good Causes box is back in Pz church 
Jewellery, unwanted gold & sliver, costume jewellery, 
watches, including damaged items. Coins & Currency: 
Bank notes & coins, any currency age/unchangeable. 
Mobile phones, Camera’s : video, digital, old film ones; 
Sat Navs, Game consoles, Ipods, MP3 players Tablet 
computers. Stamps. Any of the above can be brought to 
any of our churches and we will deal with them. 
 

World Mission Sunday: next weekend 23/24 October. 
Pope Francis invites all Catholics to contribute to a 
collection for Missio, his charity for world mission Please 
support Missiio in helping missionaries to work alongside 
communities throughout the world that are poor or in need, 
regardless of their background or belief. Join in on this 
special day that unites Catholics all over the world in 
prayer and celebration of our Church’s mission to share 
God’s love with all people. Gift Aid envelopes available. 
www.Missio.org.uk 
 

For a Synodal Church: Communion, Participation, 
Mission –The Synodal journey is concerned with how 
teaching can be lived and applied in the changing contexts 
of our time.  This journey is an opportunity to listen to each 
other and the Holy Spirit and to reflect on our future 
path. We want everyone to have an opportunity to express 
their views. Resources will be provided by the Diocese 
to parishes, schools and groups to support this listening 
and discernment process.   
Everyone is also warmly invited to attend one of our initial 
introductory online events to explain the Synodal journey in 
more detail and how we plan to go forward in our Diocese.  
There are two options: 

Wednesday 20th October from 7-8.30 pm [register here] 
Or Saturday 23 October from 10.30-12.00 noon [register 
here].You can also register via email to 
synodfeedback@prcdtr.org.uk  
 

Cardinal Langley Music ensemble: Short concert after 
11 Mass next Sunday 24th our 178th birthday celebration. 
 
CORNISH CHRISTMAS CARD: Fr. Robbie Low writes: 
‘Want to send a real Cornish Christmas card?’  
‘The Rest on the Flight into Egypt’, by Harold Harvey, is 
available from the Aid to the Church in Need website shop.  
(https://acnuk.org/shop/)                                                               
Harvey, a convert and the only genuine Cornishman in the 
famous Newlyn School of artists, painted this beautiful 
image of the Holy Family in 1927.   The Christ Child gives 
His blessing from the harbour wall, the signpost is the 
Cross, the inn is the Lamb and Flag and the background to 
Our Lady and Joseph are the hills of Penwith. The image is 
available courtesy of the Trustees and all revenues go to 
the wonderful work of ACN. It was the wish of the late 
Rachel John, Catholic Historian and Cornish Bard, that this 
converting image be as widely known as possible and 
each of our church schools has a copy. 
 

A person can bear all things provided they possess 
Christ Jesus dwelling within them, as a friend and 
affectionate guide. Christ gives us help and strength, 
never deserts us and is true and sincere.   
(St Teresa of Avila)  


